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2009 Annual Repor t
Members of the board and administration are always looking for ways to maximize our resources. The decision was 
made to use a quarterly newsletter to publish the annual report this year. Your input about this approach is valued.

Few communities have a clinic like Matthew 25. Our success has not always 
come easily, many times we have worried that we may not have enough money to 
cover the clinic needs, or we may not have enough volunteers and staff to help our 
patients. When circumstances have become strained, the people in Allen County 
have given us the support to continue our mission.

The past few years have been difficult economic times for everyone. Organizations 
such as Matthew 25 depend on donated revenues and grant support from local 
foundations whose revenues are also down from previous years. The Board of 
Directors had to make some difficult decisions when developing the budget in 
September. In order to accommodate the declining revenues, it was decided to ask 
our patients for a small donation when they receive services at the clinic. A $5.00 
to $10.00 dollar co-pay is asked for at each patient visit. If the patient is unable to 
give the donation, they still will receive care, as we understand this co-pay may be 
cost prohibitive for some. The patients have received this change very graciously. 
In addition to the co-pay, the staff at Matthew 25 also took a 10% reduction in their 
pay and hours. They too have been most gracious.

As we enter into our 34th year of caring for the least of our brethren, I’d like to take this opportunity to 
thank the many people who care enough to continue to support us through the volunteerism, financial 
support and prayers. You are all truly a part of the fabric.

Nancy K. Schenkel
CEO

We are the fabric of the community
When Matthew 25 was conducting the capital campaign for the new clinic in 2006 
we adopted the phrase we are a part of the fabric of the community. Since that time I 
have realized how much a part of that fabric we are. As I look into our waiting room 
I see the tapestry that makes up our community. Each one shares the commonality 
of needing health care and has few resources to obtain it. As I look from the waiting 
room to the registration desk, I see a whole other group of people who are also 
woven into the fabric and that is the volunteers who faithfully come to the clinic to 
assist our patients with their skills and compassion.



Part of the fabric stories...

The staff of the Allen County Public Library contributed part of their Jeans 
Fund program to Matthew 25 this year. The staff, who are allowed to wear blue 
jeans on Fridays for a contribution of $2 each time they are worn, recently chose 
Matthew 25 as a recipient of this year’s distribution, citing that Matthew 25 
provides important benefits for the people of Allen County.

Northwood Middle School  chose Matthew 
25 as their “Aunt Elena’s Hair Care Chal-
lenge” project this year. Students, teach-
ers, administrators and parents pulled 

together in this project. They not only raised $5,378 through a wide variety of fund raising proj-
ects, they wrote over 400 personalized letters to the volunteers at Matthew 25.

Mission
Matthew 25 Health and Dental Clinic is inspired by the Gospel  to provide free primary healthcare services 
to uninsured low income residents of Allen County.

Vision
Matthew 25 Health and Dental Clinic, in partnership with the community, will assist people in need to secure 
comprehensive healthcare and wellness education.

Values
We at Matthew 25 value:
•Faith-based approach to the operations of the clinic
•Compassions for those with medical and dental needs
•Professionalism in providing quality healthcare
•Individual responsibility for one’s own health
•Respect for all regardless of differences
•Stewardship of all of our resources
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S A M P L E S  &  PAT I E N T  A S S I S TA N C E



2009 Fundraisers

11th Annual Phillip O’Shaughnessy Walk/Run For Health
This annual event held in Foster Park is in memory of Phillip E. O’Shaughnessy. 
It features a 10K and 5K Run as well as a 5K Family and Friends Walk. Race 
participants receive awards in each age group. The races are sanctioned by the 
Fort Wayne Track Club. Our expenses for this event are minimal due to the many 
in-kind contributions received from the community. Sponsorship opportunities are 
available for this event. (The 2010 Walk/Run will be on July 17 at Foster Park)

Fort Wayne Central and Time Corners 
Lions Clubs

Since 1983, the Fort Wayne Central and Time Corners Lions 
Clubs major fund-rasier for sight related beneficiaries has 
been the annual “Bill Smith Golf Outing.” This effort has 

grown beyond a golf outing and today “A Better Vision for Northeast Indiana” is a 
community wide event. Matthew 25, thought the years, has been a receipient of the 
proceeds from this event for our Sight Service Programs. (The 2010 Golf Outing is 
May 27th at the Autumn Ridge Golf Club).

Rockin’ Docs Musicfest
Each September in Headwaters Park the Rockin’ Docs 
Musicfest is held. This event features the musical 
talents of local physicians along with food and a 
silent auction. Matthew 25 is proud to be one of the 
organizations that benefit from this effort. (The 2010 
event will take place September 10 & 11 at the Spiece 
Fieldhouse).



IN MEMORIAM - IN HONOR
January-March, 2010

Joan Barry
Myron and Mary Ann Bickley
Ronald and Susan Glotzbach

Wilma Cress
Bohde Grove Community Association
Edwin and Anne Lovett

Thomas Connors
Dorothy Connors

Carol Forbes
James Lawrence, DDS

Dr. Glen S. Gardiner
Edna Antalis
APP Financial
Barrington Woods Association
Dr. Angela Becker
John and Mary Lou Berger
Dr. David and Janice Bleeke
John and Catherine Bodnar
Leo and Shirleyanne Casso
Charlene Collins
Philip and Patricia Didier
Kenneth and Barbara Didion
F.A. Duncan, DDS
Richard and Cynthia Elzey
William and Norma Eschoff
Dr. Max and Elsa Fetters
Dr. James and Catherine Disher
Dr. James and Judy Frey
Dennis and Maureen Gallagher
Kathy Gardiner-Norris
Eugene and Rita Haifley
John and Maureen Hamilton
Dr. K. Michael and Sandra Hayes
Healthcare Managers, Inc.
Kenneth and Janice Hoffman
Linda Johnson
Rex and Deborah Johnson
Robert and Janice Johnson
Dr. Gerry and Linda Kaufman
Cristine Kelker

Stephen and Roxanne Kelker
Andrew and Kimberly Klein
Jon and Tina Kurtz
Dr. Don and Carolyn Lahrman
Charles and Mary Little
Nellie Maloley
Todd Martinkovic
David Matthews, DDS
William and Louise McComb
Charles and Alberta McConnell
Arthur and Mary Miller
James and Ann Michell
Fritzy Ober
Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery
Orthodontic Specialty Services
Karen Paragi
James Potts, DDS
Gregory and Debra Richey
Joe and Alice Rinard
Charles and Karen Rossman
Richard/Martha Ryan
Dr. Timothy and Barbara Shambaugh
Daniel and Debra Spieth
Dr. Mark and Laura Stetzel
Joan Venderly
James and Diane Williams
Numerous Anonymous Donations

Helen Koehlinger
Marge Shomo

Dennis McMurray
Dale and June Jacobs 

Jan Mentzer
Dahm Brother, Inc. Roofing
Fort Wayne Orthopaedics, L.L.C.
Kirk and Kristine Giant
Donald/Kathy Grashoff
Herbert and Carole Leins
Dr. Stephen and Barbara McMurray
Stanley and Joanne Miller
Gregory and Janice Pac
Christopher and Anne Schenkel

Susan Pequignot
Joseph and Dolores Trempel

Doris Plant
Paul and Ann Hemmeter
Thomas and Roberta Doust
Thomas and Jeanne Wagner

Cathy Rang
Roger Rang

Danny Ransbottom
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Ransbottom

Richard Schrader
Margaret Coleman
Robert and Rita Connelly
Diamond Lake Conservation Club
Eugene and Nancy Eicher
Dennis and Annette Gray
Willard and Joyce Godfrey
Raymond and Barbara Keyes
Joan Luther
David and Barb Rumsey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Schrader
Weldon Nusbaum
Robert Vachon, Jr.

Virgil Shane
Margaret Shane

Carl Spillers
Dorothy Savio and Family

Steven Tielker
Thomas and Cinda Gerbers

Naomi Weeks
Irma Vanderboch

Katherine
Paul and Helen Stein

IN MEMORY OF

IN HONOR OF
Dr. Frank Byrne and Family

Audrey Gerson

Edwin Davis
Audrey Davis

John and Karen Hall
Robert and Melanie Hall

Ben Kessler
Ella Reff

Dave and Lucille Rondeau
Kamron and Sarah Wright

Through the years, Matthew 25 has received many generous donations in memory or in honor of a special person (s) or 
organization.  We will recognize those contributions that have been received in our Donor newsletter.  Matthew 25 not 
only sends acknowledgement to the donor(s) but to a designated family member for memorials or to the honoree.
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Administrative Staff
Nancy Schenkel	
	 Chief Exectuvie Officer
Jeffrey Walker, M.D.	
	 Medical Director
Valerie Lake, D.D.S.	
	 Dental Director
Ann Hathaway	
	 Director of Development
Jennie Rumschlag	
	 Volunteer Coordinator

Jay Platte, editor
Howard Weiler, staff photographer

Dataprint Initiatives, LLC, Printer

Board of Directors
Dennis Becker,  chair
Thomas Blake, D.D.S.
Dan Garman
Tom Gutwein, M.D.
Gloria Humphreys
Ted Kurek
Mary Lewis
Tim Lynch, D.D.S.
Mike Mastrangelo, M.D.
Andrew O’Shaughnessy , M.D....
Elaine Pontillo
Steven Schimmele, D.D.. S.
William Shustowski
Wil Smith
Karen Springer
Chad Stuckey
Wallace Wetherill
James Kitchens, intern

M25 by the numbers

	 128	number of patients who visit daily (average) 

	 $65.18	Cost to provide services and medications a 
patient (average)

	 $8,356.69	cost per day to operate clinic (average) 

	 $4,446,513	retail cost of medications donated through
		  the M25 Patient Assistance Program

	 31,537	 Total number of patient visits (annual)

	 246	 Total number of days clinic was open in 2009

	 33,745	 Total number of hours given by 482 volunteers

	 5384	 Total number of donors giving to M25 in 2009


